The Civil Parish of Workington
Minutes of a meeting of the electors for the Civil Parish of Workington held at 6pm on Wednesday 25 April 2018 in the Trades Hall, Brow Top, Workington.
In attendance: Cllr Anne Bales, Mayor of Workington, six electors (five of whom were town councillors). Town councillors present were Cllrs A Bales, P Bales, A McGuckin, B Miskelly, D Rollo, M Rollo. 
1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllrs M Bainbridge, B Cannon, M Heaslip, P McHarry and J Wright.
2. Declarations of Interest
No declarations of interest were received.
3. Minutes of the previous meetings
The minutes of the meeting on 10 May 2017 were affirmed as a true record.
4. Annual Report

The Annual Report of the Town Council was received and accepted.
5. Town Council Accounts 

A statement of the Town Council accounts for the year ending 31 March 2018 was received and accepted.

6. Observations on the budget for 2018-19
Observations on the Town Council’s budget for 2018-19 were received and accepted.

7. Cumbria County Council

The Clerk reported that Cumbria County Council had been unable to provide a spokesperson, but read out a report, which is appended to these minutes.
The meeting accepted the report.
8. Allerdale Borough Council

Allerdale Borough Council submitted a report to the meeting which was also read out and is appended to these minutes.
The meeting accepted the report.
9. Issues from Electors

A resident raised a number of issues which were concerning him about the street scene in Workington town centre. He was concerned about the mural on Wilson Street, which is now in a parlous state. The meeting asked if the Clerk could take this up with the Portfolio Holder at the Borough Council. The resident was also concerned about the upkeep of the Lookout Clock on Ivison Lane in Washington Square. There was some discussion about this, and a suggestion that it was being investigated by Borough Council officers. Again it was suggested that the Clerk follow this up.
A member raised the issue of the required review of the Local Plan. Recent government directives suggest the Allerdale Plan must be renewed in the coming year, and this would give the town council the opportunity to shape its outcome. 

There was concern expressed about a property on Falcon Terrace, opposite the railway station, which was in a very dilapidated state. It was understood that action may be imminent at the property, as a variety of people had raised it as an issue detracting from the impact of the redeveloped Station Hub.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 18.25.

